IDEAS FOR MONTHLY NEWSLETTER
JANUARY:

· Congratulate New Club Presidents

· Inform membership of who your Scrapbook Chairman is and contact info (if you have one)

· Recruit volunteers for region rep for committees

· Inform them of the date of B & P Meeting and need to know of any questions or concerns they have for you to bring before the Board

· Remind them of the date, location of the Region Meeting and Convention

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

· Personal note of thanks to membership for electing you as their RD

FEBRUARY:

· Remind clubs to turn in their Program Report (PGRM1) to the Program Region Rep (give the contact info to send to)

· Thank individuals who volunteered to be a region rep 

· Inform membership of your B & P Meeting, letting them know the B & P Highlights will be sent to membership

· Give notice that the Nominating Committee is looking for next year’s RD (give contact info)

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

· Remind them of the date, location of the Region Meeting and Convention

MARCH:
· Remind membership that March is Desk and Derrick Awareness month (step out of the box and try something new)

· Inform membership of the B & P Highlights now that they are released

· Give notice that the Nominating Committee is looking for next year’s RD (give contact info)

· Remind them of the date, location of the Region Meeting and Convention

· Inform membership of the wealth of information on the ADDC website

· Remind membership any items bearing the words “Desk and Derrick”, ADDC logo, need Board approval
· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

· Remind clubs of Tax Time deadline is May 15th, fill out Annual Tax Form (TAXE1) and send to Tax Exempt Region Rep

APRIL:
· Remind them of the date, location of the Region Meeting and Convention

· Give helpful tips for dress attire at Regional Meeting: President’s Meeting, Business Meeting, and Awards Luncheon will be business attire, and the Banquet will be nice evening wear (if applicable)
· Encourage attendance at Open Forum

· Remind them of the date, location of the Convention

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

· Remind clubs of Tax Time deadline is May 15th, fill out Annual Tax Form (TAXE1) and send to Tax Exempt Region Rep

· Reminders to Clubs/Membership: Treasurer’s quarterly report cannot be published on club website or in newsletters

MAY:
· Recap Region Meeting and the New RD elected to serve in the upcoming year

· Congratulate AIMEE winners

· Inform membership of ADDC Nominating Committee is looking for ADDC Officers, give deadline and contact info
· ADDC Convention packet can be found on the website

· Remind clubs of Tax Time deadline is May 15th, fill out Annual Tax Form (TAXE1) and send to Tax Exempt Region Rep

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

JUNE:

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Remind membership to sign up for Convention and the ADDC Convention packet can be found on the website

· Inform membership of ADDC Nominating Committee is looking for ADDC Officers, give deadline and contact info

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

JULY:

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Inform membership of ADDC Nominating Committee is looking for ADDC Officers, give deadline and contact info

· Dates to remember: Winning Image Photo Contest, Credentials Form (CRED1)
· Remind clubs to turn in their Program Report (PGRM1) to the Program Region Rep (give the contact info to send to)

· Encourage clubs to find new ways to publicize ADDC, benefits of membership

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

AUGUST:

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Remind membership to sign up for Convention and the ADDC Convention packet can be found on the website

· Dates to remember: Credentials Form (CRED1)

· Remind clubs of any concerns or questions that you can bring before the Convention Board Meeting by August 15th
· Introduce Slate of Candidates running for ADDC Board of Directors

· Remind clubs of proposed ADDC Bylaw change to vote on at Convention

SEPTEMBER:
· Remind membership to sign up for Convention and the ADDC Convention packet can be found on the website

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Give helpful tips for dress attire at Convention: Field trips are casual dress but some field trips require closed-toe shoes.  Be sure to read up on your field trip requirements.  Seminars are also casual dress.  Friday and Saturday business meetings are business attire.  Saturday’s banquet is more formal attire—anything from business attire to full length gowns for the ladies, suits & ties for the men! (if applicable)

· Encourage attendance at Open Forum

OCTOBER:
· Give highlights of Convention

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Reminders to Clubs/Membership: 
· Treasurer’s quarterly report cannot be published on club website or in newsletters. 
· Encourage members as your club fills its slate of candidates to elect next year’s officers, consider running for an office or volunteering for a committee in your own club, get contest entries ready
NOVEMBER:
· Congratulate Convention AIMMEE winners and DSA/SAA winners

· Remind membership to volunteer for the upcoming year as a region rep or ADDC Chairman, give contact info

· Give Board Election results and congratulate them
· If you ran for an ADDC Board position and you won, please thank your membership for their support

· Look back and think of your year as RD and thank your membership for volunteering, whether in their club, region, or ADDC chairman, but more importantly, thank them for being members of Desk and Derrick

DECEMBER:
· Reminisce through your year as RD, thank everyone for their support and say your “Good-Bye” to your Regional membership
· Thank members who have volunteered for a position as a region rep or chairman

· Reminders for the coming year: 

· Regional Meeting date and location for next year

· Convention Meeting date and location for next year

· Post your events/club information on your Regional Facebook page

